

Minutes of the Monthly Parish Council Meeting

Held at the Community Centre Monday 25th June 2018.

Present Cllrs. D North (Chair), P Ford (vice chair) J Giles, R Booker, D Dyson, P Makinson. K Wicks, J Walker (clerk) Five Members of the public.

22. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs C Barnett, B Lee.

23. Minutes of the previous meeting. Held Monday 29th May 2018 were read.

24. Matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting.

59 A. Cllr D Dyson asked if BMBC could be asked to carryout repairs to the fencing at The Singing Man. Which was damaged by a vehicle. Then the parish could complete its work that funding was provided for. Cllr D Dyson added he will now take this up with the ward Cllrs. Cllr D Dyson has asked ward Cllrs to pursue this, but hasn't received any feedback at this time.

78 A. Cllr B Lee said the footpath sign opposite Rabbit Ings is missing again. The clerk will report to the footpaths officer. BMBC footpaths officers have replied to say it will be replaced. The sign hasn't been replaced at the time of this meeting.

20 B. A member of the public asked if there was any progress on getting a sign erected to direct people in to the recreation ground. Cllr C Barnett said he didn't think there was a need for a sign. The member of public said lots of people visit the recreation ground to bowl. Cllr P Makinson said we want a sign because it is a community centre and BMBC said they would fund and erect one. The clerk was asked to write to BMBC.

20 D. Cllr C Barnett asked if the meeting with First Impressions had taken place. Cllr K Wicks reported no but I have contacted them and left my details. Myself and Cllr D Dyson have carried out a survey and decided 23 locations. First Impressions said they wouldn't be putting up the baskets until the first week in June at the earliest. Cllr P Makinson asked if the brackets were okay Cllr K Wicks most are okay but some will need replacing. Baskets are not in the correct locations. The invoice is for 24 not the agreed 23. The clerk was asked to contact to sort out.

20 E. A member of the public said there are 6 or 7 black bags fly tipped on Engine Lane Close. The chair said he would report to BMBC tomorrow. The clerk was asked to ring The North East Area Council to report again.

25. Ratification of the minutes of the previous meeting.

25 A. Ratification proposed by Cllr P Ford seconded by Cllr K Wicks. The minutes of 29th May 2018 are ratified.

26. Police Matters

26 A. Cllr P Makinson reported that his shed had been broken into and reported to the police.

27. Roads/ Footpaths/ Lighting.

27 A. The chair reported that Sandybridge Lane has been resurfaced. No signs have been erected yet.

27 B. Cllr P Makinson reported that the footpath off Ashwell Close is overgrown. The chair said it will be done this week.

28. Community Centre/ Playing Fields/Allotments.

28 A. The chair reported that all the allotment plots are now occupied.

29. Correspondence.

29 A. A letter has been received from a member of the public complaining that we have cut the grass on the banking at Dog Hill.

30. Any other business.

30 A. The Parish Council has received numerous complaints of persons incinerating animals on land off Sandybridge Lane.

30 B. Cllr R Booker asked if we had notification that Tuckers Fun Fair was coming to The Green. The clerk said we had not had any notification.

31. Date of next meeting

Monday 30th July 2018 at 07.00pm.

There being no further business brought for discussion the Chairman closed the meeting at 07.50pm.